
 

 

Newsletter  

Friday 15th March 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 87% / Best Class Attendance: Reception (94%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Sut wyt ti? (How are you?) 

Dwi’n hapus (happy) / dwi wedi blino (tired) / dwi’n bendigenig (fantastic) 
 
 

School Closes for Easter Break 

A reminder that school closes for the Easter break at the end of the day on Friday, 22nd March.  

Pupils return to school for the new term on Monday, 8th April 2024. 
 
Comic Relief – fundraiser  

Thank you for your support for our Charity fundraiser held at school today. We have listened to lots 

of funny jokes. The School Council have awarded prizes for jokes in each class. We have raised a 

total of £68.80 so far; please send money on Monday if children left it at home today. 
 
Special Menu – Festival of Holi – Tuesday, 19th March 

The canteen will be serving a special menu to celebrate the Festival of Holi on Tuesday, 19th March.  

The main option will be Veggie or chicken curry with naan bread, with side options to create their own 

‘rainbow salad’ of peppers, red onion, cherry tomatoes, cucumber sticks, carrot and sweetcorn, for 

dessert there is fruit salad and ice cream or watermelon ice lolly.  Please order through ParentPay as 

normal. 
 
Easter Prize Bingo Night 

A reminder that we will be holding our Easter Prize Bingo Night this Wednesday, 20th March.  Doors 

open 5:40 pm for eyes down at 6:00 pm.  Refreshments will be on sale.  We look forward to a fun 

evening and hope you can join us. All proceeds raised will help to pay for repairs to the Y1/2 Park. 
  
Nations League Cup Football Event – Year 5/6 

Our Y5/6 Boys Football Team attended the Nations League Cup event at Ysgol Y Grango yesterday, 

competing against other Wrexham schools.  The team played well and made it to the quarterfinals 

but lost on penalties. They played 6 games and only conceded 1 goal. Overall, they came 4th out of 12 

schools.  Thank you to Mr Williams (Supply teacher who has been working at school, for accompanying 

the children with Mrs Green and coaching the boys). Well done to Jexxi Jones- who made some 

superb saves in goal, soal scorers – Rocco Platt, Blake Jackson, Reggie Foulkes and Kailan Hopkins, and 

Jake Morris, Riley Batha, Kohl Morris who all played well and showed great team spirit.  
 
Ysgol Rhiwabon Transition – Year 5 and 6 

Year 5 and 6 pupils will be attending transition sessions and taking part in Science and Technology 

lessons at Ysgol Rhiwabon during the morning of Friday, 22nd March.  The pupils will be collected and 

transported by coach, and return to school in time for lunch.  There is no charge for this event. 
 
Trophy Winners – Learner of the term 

We require all of the children who received the Class Merit Trophy on Friday, 9th February, to return 

the trophy to school by Wednesday, 20th March, ready for it to be awarded to another child during 

our Celebration Assembly next Friday. 
 
Nursery 2024 

Nursery 2024 applications were open between the 8th January and 16th February 2024.  If you have 

missed this date and are looking for a Nursery place for your child, we have spaces available.  Please 

contact the school office on 01978 820719/email: mailbox@cefnmawr-pri.wrexham.sch.uk, or contact 

Admissions on 01978 298991/email: admissions@wrexham.gov.uk. 
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Summary of the Governors’ Annual Report to Parents 

Your child has brought home a copy of the Summary of the Annual Governors’ Report to Parents for 

the previous academic year.  (2022- 2023).  The full report is available upon request. 
   

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Beau  Year 3 – Tiger 

Reception - Raya  Year 4 – Macie 

Year 1 – Billy   Year 5 – Spencer 

Year 2 – Maya  Year 6 – Freya 

 
 
Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Arwen  Blwyddyn 3 – Frankie 

Derbyn/Reception – Lily  Blwyddyn 4 – Caden 

Blwyddyn 1 –Danielle    Blwyddyn 5 – Brady 

Blwyddyn 2 – Hattie    Blwyddyn 6 – Ruby 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Finley  Year 3 – Mali 

Reception – Francesca Year 4 – Noah 

Year 1 – Kaylinn   Year 5 – Emeli 

Year 2 – Noah   Year 6 – Dani 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 

Activities available during the Easter break. 


